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  October 28, 2021 
 

Dear Resident,   
 

Council and Township staff would like to thank you for your 
patience with the construction project. 

   
Project Update 

Thomas Cavanagh Construction Ltd. are continuing the 
rehabilitation of Olmstead-Jeffrey Lake Road and the following 

items are completed:  
• Rock cut blasting/ removal 

• Road realignments 
• Steel beam guide rails 

• Culvert replacements 

• Acres Road realignment. 
 

Double surface treatment (DST) application is approximately 
70% completed on 5.2km of the total project length of 7.2km on 

Olmstead-Jeffrey Lake Road (See map below). The remaining 
2.0km section that has not received DST is approximately from 

Acres Road to #562 Olmstead-Jeffrey Lake Road along with the 
0.2km section of Acres Road.  Due to current temperatures and 

warranty purposes, the remaining DST will be completed by the 
end of June 2022.  

 
Remaining Work 2021 

The remaining work that remains to be completed this year is as 
follows:  

• Storm drainage works in the area of the 600 series of 

houses 
• Lowering of a hydro service (by Hydro One) 

• Asphalt driveway tie-ins  
• Signage (by Township) 

  
Remaining Work 2021 

Thomas Cavanagh Construction Ltd. will complete the following 
items in the spring/ early summer of 2022:  
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• Remaining 2.0km of Double surface treatment (DST) on 
Olmstead-Jeffrey Lake Road 

• DST 0.2km section on Acres Road 
• Concrete curb and gutters 

• Asphalt driveway tie-ins within the 2.0km unfinished 
section 

• Top soil and grass seed 
• Line painting 

 
DST Map 

 

   
 

Questions and Concerns 
If you have any concerns or questions related to the project or 

your property, please let us know by contacting the project 
manager noted below. 

  
Lane Cleroux 

Manager of Public Works 
Township of Whitewater Region 

613-646-2282 ext. 128 
lcleroux@whitewaterregion.ca    


